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CONTENTS… 
• Innovative Biosolids Recycling in PEI
•   NY and CT Restrict P in Fertilizers  
• "Universal Recycling of Solid Waste" in VT 
• MA Digester Day & NEWEA Energy Conf.
• NEBRA Board Member News
• In Memory... JG
• In Brief / En bref...
__________________

CALENDAR… 
 

August 1:  Abstracts due for WEF Residuals & Biosolids Conference May 2013 in Nashville, TN.  Details.
 

October 23 - 24: Annual Northeast Residuals & Biosolids Conference. Save the dates!
See more events here.
__________________

CHECK IT OUT...
 

New landscape architects' report advocates green infrastructure for stormwater management.
 

Univ. of WI - “Reduced risk lawn care” includes  biosolids use; see here.
 

The biosolids land application program at Lincoln, Nebraska, is 20 years old!  See here.
 

As of this spring, East Bay Municipal Utility District in Oakland, CA reached production of 120% of the electricity the plant consumes.   News release.
__________________

 

NEWS from NEBRA
Archived copies of NEBRAMail are available from the News page of the NEBRA website.
____________________

 

Thank you
to this year's sponsors of www.nebiosolids.org!
Eastern Analytical, Inc.
Northern Tilth
Synagro
Stantec
Wright-Pierce
CDM Smith
New England Organics
WeCare Organics 
Agresource
NEFCO
Resource Management, Inc.


 

If you aren't getting NEBRAMail direct to your inbox, subscribe!
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Innovative Biosolids Recycling on PEI
Frank Murphy, Supervisor of the Summerside, PEI Wastewater Treatment Plant, explains the plant's unique biosolids treatment system during a tour of the plant on April 24th as part of the Maritime Provinces Water & Wastewater Association (MPWWA) 2012 Seminar.  The Summerside plant uses an adaptation of the NViro process involving lime stabilization with a pasteurization step to produce a Class A biosolids soil amendment.  Nearly 100% of the solids generated on Prince Edward Island are land applied.
 

MPWWA kindly invited NEBRA's involvement in the Seminar, and Ned Beecher provided a workshop on "Municipal Biosolids Risks: 25 Years of Research & Practice".  NEBRA looks forward to further networking with MPWWA and its members.
_______________________
THE LEGISLATIVE SEASON 2012
New laws restricting phosphorus (P) in fertilizers take effect in CT and NY; VT adopts new solid waste management law.  More...
  

  ____________________________________

 

Massachusetts "Digester Day"& NEWEA's Energy Conference
Back-to-back events in May highlighted the continued interest in anaerobic digestion (AD) in this region.  More...
 ____________________________________
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NEBRA Board Member News
 
Andrew Carpenter, Treasurer of NEBRA, was recently highlighted in an online article about sustainable soil management.  Read it here.
 

Two lead members of NEBRA's Board of Directors have shifted positions:
Ginny Grace, President and Chair of the Board, left NEFCO in May to pursue other professional and personal opportunities.
 

Jamie Ecker, former NEBRA Treasurer, has taken a job with Waste Management (WM), where he will be Director of Organics Recycling Technical Services.  Jamie spent 23 years with the residuals management group that was once BFI Organics and is now  New England Organics, a division of Casella, where he has been Vice President for many years.  He notes that WM has a "deep commitment" to resource recovery.  His new position is with the Organics Growth Group, which has installed a million tons of composting capacity in the past two years.  WM is located in Houston, but Jamie is working out of a home office in Brunswick, ME.  Back at New England Organics, long-time colleague Jay Kilbourn has shifted into the lead position as Vice President and Mike Hodge is now General Manager.
 ____________________________________

In Memory....Jerome Goldstein 
1932–2012
Jerome (Jerry) Goldstein, Publisher and Editor Emeritus of BioCycle and In Business, and founder of The JG Press, Inc., died May 17. Jerry, one of the world’s leading ecopioneers, was an early and persistent advocate of conserving and reusing natural resources, composting, recycling and ecoentrepreunering.  In 1960, he wrote in the first editorial of the first edition of Compost Science (which became BioCycle):  “We believe that converting municipal and industrial organic wastes into useful products would be an effective step forward in a long-range conservation program.”  More than 50 years ago, he was presaging today’s focus on resource recovery from biosolids and wastewater.  He was one of the visionary leaders who got us here.  NEBRA salutes Jerry and sends well wishes to his family, friends, and business colleagues. More...
 In Brief / En bref... 
•    U. S. EPA's response regarding upcoming cutbacks of biosolids staff was concise.  Greg Kester, Biosolids Program Manager for CASA, and others had expressed concern about EPA's reduced staff time assigned to biosolids enforcement.  In response, EPA Water Enforcement Division Director Mark Pollins wrote to Mr. Kester: "The EPA is conducting an internal process to ensure that we focus our enforcement and compliance work on the highest impact, highest priority work.  We also must direct our resources to the highest-priority problems we are facing today where the EPA can make a real difference."  Clearly, EPA sees the established, self-implementing biosolids program as low risk.  At the same time, those of us involved in biosolids management rely on solid oversight and enforcement to ensure proper management and public confidence.
•    U. S. EPA's SSI Rule: In April, U. S. EPA rejected petitions from industry and environmental groups asking that the Agency reconsider the new regulations for sewage sludge incinerators (SSIs).  The National Association of Clean Water Agencies (NACWA) continues its legal action against the new rule. More...
•    Virginia continues to have some occasional controversies about local biosolids land application programs.  But they also have a lot of successful biosolids land application and happy farmers.  To learn about anything related to biosolids in Virginia, see the VBC website.  Here's an example of the good work they do.   
•    Ontario has occasional upsets about biosolids use.  Most current is the public debate around the proposed stand-alone Lystek biosolids processing facility in Dundalk.  Lystek has worked hard to engage stakeholders, including developing a local advisory group, consulting with a First Nations group, and providing information (see letter).   But a major Canadian environmental group, the David Suzuki Foundation, has taken sides against the facility (story here).  Nonetheless, Lystek's management and the local mayor believe that the majority of local residents who have been learning about the proposed facility over the past year are supportive, and the company continues its thoughtful public engagement efforts.
•     The National Biosolids Partnership, which offers the "Biosolids Management Program" - an environmental management system for biosolids, recently honored 10 organizations currently developing programs that will lead to independent third-party audits of their biosolids management operations.  The organizations were given "bronze" level recognition at an April 4 workshop in Alexandria, VA.  Currently, an estimated 11% of U. S. biosolids are managed under NBP BMPs, which requires going above and beyond mere compliance to the highest levels of biosolids management performance.  In NEBRA's region, four organizations are NBP certified at the Platinum level (details).
•     WEF's or NEWEA's statements about resource recovery from biosolids and wastewater are both available at the bottom of NEBRA's home page.
________________________________________
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